Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 19th March 2018 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (Chairman), John Freeman (Vice Chair), Eileen Bland, Bill Reynolds, John Taylor, John Oates, Julian Bland, Iain Lasseter and Roger Moss.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Clerk Kim Harding, CWaC Cllr P Williams, 3 residents
201.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) – A litter pick is to take place on Saturday 14th April 2018 @ 10.30am, meeting at the Community Centre, everyone welcome.  It was noted that litter bins were full yet again.  

202.
Apologies for absence – Cllrs Edwards and Budden.
203.
Declarations of New Interests – None.
204.
Minutes of meeting held on 19th February 2018 were approved subject to the following sentence being added to agenda item 198, ‘and it was noted that a letter had been circulated by the applicant to several Councillors, which included a statement stating that the site had been considered for a traveller site.’
205.
Matters arising – Standing orders were suspended to allow Cllr Williams to speak.  

205.1
It was noted that Lee’s Brewery had sent a letter of support for the Sandy Lane development and that the sign, on the proposed development, still needed amended. Cllr Williams to contact Enforcement Officer again re this matter.
206.
Finance and Personnel Committee



206.1
Minutes of meeting held on 8th March 2018 were received.
206.2
January 2018 Reports: Expenditure, income, deposit and summarised accounts were approved. 

206.3
February 2018 Reports: Expenditure, income, deposit and summarised accounts were approved. 

206.4
Regulation 11. Contracts, and all points relating to this regulation, in the current financial regulations, be updated with the Regulation 11, and all points relating to this regulation, of the NALC model financial regulations 2016 were approved. 

206.5
It was agreed to trial the following, from the NALC Model Financial Regulations 2016, for 6 months:
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206.6
Agreed that all Councillors be sent a copy of the NALC Model Financial Regulations 2016, ready for discussion and adoption of some, or all of the recommended regulations, in the September 2018 Parish Council meeting.

206.7
All Councillors were invited to attend the Finance Committee meeting on Wednesday 4th April 2018 to discuss options available re appointing a Data Protection Officer and to discuss implications for WPC re the future GDPR legislation.  Cllr Oates notified the Council that he would not be able to attend as he had a prior arrangement.
206.8
Agreed to discuss whether to join CHaLC/NALC at a cost of £1,470.04 for the year 2018/2019 at the Finance Committee meeting on Wednesday 4th April 2018.

206.9
It was agreed that Lakehouse Field goal posts be included in the RoSPA inspection, at an additional cost of £66.50, not £3.50, as discussed and approved at the Parish Council meeting on 19th February 2018, as they are on a different site.
206.10
It was agreed that the clerk be allowed to spend up to £50, on account, in any given month, for Parish Council business, at Weaverham Hardware Store and that no other person is authorised to make any purchases on the Weaverham Parish Council account, at the Hardware store.  It was agreed that this be put in writing for the owner of the store.

206.11
It was agreed to delegate authority to the Finance Committee to approve the financial donation requests at the meeting on the 4th April 2018.

206.12 It was noted that the clerk’s pension registration is still on-going.


206.13
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

Finance items not been to Finance Committee

206.14
It was agreed to take out a 5 year policy with Zurich at a cost of £1,759.52, which will fluctuate due to the index changes linked to buildings.  

Update – price might change but terms will not change.

206.15
The payment to Cemetery Committee of £764 was approved.
207.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters - Standing Orders were suspended in order that Cheshire West and Chester Cllr Williams and Nicki Rose could address the Council.  


Nicki Rose, from CWaC gave a brief overview of the ’Public Space Protection Order Consultation relating to the control of dogs’.  It was suggested that the Parish Council clarify whether churchyards were to be included when completing the survey.  Nicki pointed out that it would be difficult to include an area that wasn’t permanently marked, as a sports field, in the exclusion zones.  The Parish Council was asked to look at its public areas and determine whether they wanted them including in the exclusion zones. The Parish Council agreed to display leaflets about the consultation on their noticeboard.  

It was noted that Cllr Williams was unable to attend the meeting with Jamie Barron so Cllrs Wilkinson and Freeman went in his place.  Parish Councillors were asked to read the minutes of this meeting ready for discussion at the next Environment and Parish Council meetings.    It was noted that J Barron had stated that CWaC would continue to maintain the area around the A49 roundabout.  Cllr Williams agreed to file a report about the potholes on Well Lane and the one adjacent to Weaverham roundabout on Cuddington side of A49.
Update – reports filed.

7.55 pm Cllr J Bland left the meeting.

208.
Environment Committee


208.1
Minutes of meeting held on 28th February 2018 were received.
208.2
Discussion re the ’Public Space Protection Order Consultation relating to the control of dogs’ took place under the CWaC agenda item.

208.3
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.
209.
Youth Committee
209.1
It was agreed that Cllr Wilkinson would congratulate Lindsey, the Youth Worker, at the Community Centre, on her role working with Weaverham High School pupils.



209.2
Minutes of meeting held on 7th March 2018 were received.

209.3
It was approved that the Grants Committee be a committee in its own right and not a sub-committee of the Youth Committee.
209.4
It was agreed that any work to be done on the Russet Road Play area should be the responsibility of the following committees: 

· Aspects within the maintenance contract – Environment Committee, 

· Additional repairs not covered by the maintenance contract – Youth Committee,

· The refurbishment of the play area – Youth Committee

209.5
It was agreed to defer the decision, as to whether WPC submit their own grant applications rather than use a company to do it on their behalf, to the Grants Committee.

209.6
It was agreed to send the survey out to the following places, to find out residents views on the refurbishment of Russet Road play area:

· Library

· Fine Swim 

· Doctors Surgery

· Churches

· Weaverham Nurseries

· Primary Schools

· Parish Council office

209.7
It was agreed to find out the costs and time it would take to powder coat the play equipment on Russet Road play area.


209.8
Any other business – It was agreed that the Grants Committee should have the same members as before.
210.
Planning Committee
210.1
Minutes of the meeting held on 16th February 2018 were accepted.

210.2
Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March 2018 were accepted.

210.3
Minutes of the meeting held on 16th March 2018 to be deferred until the next Parish Council meeting.  It was noted that minutes of a planning meeting that had taken place on the Friday immediately before the Monday of the Parish Council meeting, should be put on the following Parish Council’s agenda to give Councillors a chance to read them.
210.4
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

211.
Property and Assets Committee – No meeting had taken place.

212.
It was agreed that Tony Cubbins Fun Fair could use Lakehouse Field from Tuesday 8th May 2018, leaving Monday 21st May 2018 at a cost of £1,500 with a field bond of £300.  It was agreed to let Tony Cubbins know that the top end of the field would be in use for a Royal Wedding event on Saturday 19th May 2018.
213.
Boundary Review – Final Recommendations were noted.

214.
It was noted that Cllr J Oates would be joining the Environment Committee and not the Finance Committee.  It was agreed to clarify at the May Parish Council meeting why a Councillor could not join both the Environment and Finance Committees.

215.  
Discussions took place about the service provided by Streetscene and it was agreed that the clerk should be notified of all issues that have been reported to Streetscene, so follow up discussions could take place about work not completed.


9.15pm Cllr Moss left the meeting.

216.
The following responses from Tesco and the Co-op about the potholes around Northwich shops were noted.

· Reply from Tesco

Good Morning Mrs Harding

Thank you for your email addressed to our Chief Executive, I have been asked to respond on his behalf.

I appreciate you would like our support getting the potholes in the road repaired. I have passed the details of your email to the Area Manager for our Weaverham Express store for their information. Should they require more detail they will contact you directly.

Thanks for contacting us.Kind regards

Claire Glendinning
Customer Service Executive to the Board

· Reply from Co-op

Thank you for your email to Steve Murrells, Chief Executive.

Your email has been passed to the Executive Resolution Team for us to respond to on their behalf.

We’ve started to investigate and we’ll be in touch again shortly. In the meantime, please do not hesitate to get in touch with us with any further issues.

Kind regards

The Executive Resolution Team

217.
It was noted that the meeting of the Joint Cemetery Committee was to take place on 20th March 2018.

218.
In response to calls by the Community Safety Action Group, PCSO Devey patrols around Owley Wood between two and three times a week.   It was noted that PCSO Devey is holding drop-in sessions at the library, the next one is on Saturday 21st April at 10 – 12.
219.
Policing Matters – The following policing report was noted:

Damage to the wooded area at Owley Woods.

2 reports of ASB at Russett Road, Weaverham.    Kids being abusive.

Neighbour issue regarding bushes and trees being cut back too much.

Males on quad bikes around the area of Weaverham high school.

Male acting suspiciously in a van.

2 x drive offs at the garage, 1 was a mistake, the other officers are dealing.

Shed broken into on Greenwood Close.
220.
Members’ Meetings Attended

220.1
It was noted that Cllr Wilkinson and Cllr Freeman attended a meeting with J Barron on the 9th March 2018.
221.  
Training for Clerks and Councillors - None

222.
Discuss any Other Business Considered Urgent by the Chairman - None
223.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters were discussed earlier.  

224.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)

224.1
A concern was raised that not all Weaverham residents would receive the survey, to be conducted by the Parish Council re the refurbishment of Russet Road play area, but it was pointed out that all the schools and nurseries were to get the survey and so most of the target audience would be receiving it.  It was noted that the AA had put signs up near Station Road causing further confusion with the signage.   A comment was made that the streets in Weaverham hadn’t been swept for months.
225.
Date of next meeting – 16th April 2018 at 7.30 or on conclusion of Annual Assembly which starts at 7pm, in the Community Centre.

Resolved to exclude the Public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i)

Part B – Confidential

226.
A discussion took place about the work completed on Russet Road play area.  It was agreed that if the clerk requires a second opinion, about any works completed, that she could ask any individual Councillor for their opinion and doesn’t need to consult all Councillors.
